ANNEX 2

The Cooper School, Bicester - Proposed Addition of a Sixth Form 

Notice is given in accordance with section 19(1) of the Education and Inspections Act 2006 that Oxfordshire County Council intends to make a prescribed alteration to The Cooper School Churchill Road Bicester OX26 4RS from 01 September 2011. 

The proposal is to extend the age range from 11-16 years to 11-18 years and enlarge the school. 

The current capacity of the school is 1050 and the proposed capacity will be 1235. The current admission number for the school is 210 and the proposed admission number will be 210. 

Places will be available for 80 sixth form pupils in the first year. it is intended that the sixth form capacity will be up to 185 pupils after two years. The current number of pupils registered at the school is 916. 

New sixth form facilites are to be built within the existing site. 

This Notice is an extract from the complete proposal. Copies of the complete proposal can be obtained from: Allyson Milward, Service Manager, School Organisation, Third Floor, Clarendon House, 52, Cornmarket Street, Oxford OX1 3EJ Tel: 01865 816453 /E-mail: propertyassets@oxfordshire.gov.uk or at www.oxfordshire.gov.uk

Within four weeks from the date of publication of this proposal (24 April 2009), any person may object to or make comments on the proposal by sending them to the address above. 

Signed:  Janet Tomlinson Director for Children, Young People & Families

Publication Date: Friday 27 March 2009 

